WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Howard Centre 3 August 2004 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman, Roger Hamilton; Elizabeth Saunders; Maureen Biggin; Sue Shlackman; Cliff Roffey; Norman Roper; Mike Blehs; Jim Biggin

2. Absent: Vice Chairman John Thackray; Arnold Scott

3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 6th July were approved and signed by the Chair

4. Treasurers Report: The bank balance as at the date of the meeting was reported by the Treasurer to be £1808.71

5. Membership: The Membership Secretary reported that 805 subscriptions had been collected to date.

6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: The General Secretary reported that the JRA would be meeting with CBC Management Board in September. He invited members to let him know of any topics they felt it important to try to raise at that meeting.

7. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: Sue Shlackman had nothing to report.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust/Forestry Commission: Elizabeth Saunders had nothing to report.

9. Tree Felling on Town Common: The General Secretary reported that everyone was now waiting for The Forestry Commission to act.

10. Tree Management in West Christchurch: CBC had replied to our letter citing their policy on tree lopping. It was resolved that the General Secretary should ascertain if CBC had replied to the resident, Mr Miller.

11. Planning Applications: The General Secretary reported that (i) the proposed redevelopment of The Crooked Beam Restaurant had been withdrawn. (ii) The owner of 20 Lynton Crescent had reapplied to knock down his bungalow and replace it with two smaller ones. We have renewed our objection and the local residents are organising a petition. (iii) The application to knock down 8 Jumpers Avenue and build flats was discussed. It was resolved that we should take no action unless approached by local residents.

12. September General Meeting: The General Secretary reported that Community Beat Officer 1920 Tony Stephens had been asked to address the meeting. 

13. Oak Trees in The Grove: CBC has replied to our letter indicating that replacing the felled oaks with semi-mature trees would be too expensive.

14. Blackwater Junction: It was resolved that The General Secretary should obtain and distribute the letter written by Dorset CC to local shopkeepers.

15. CBC consultation on the new licensing regime for pubs, clubs, etc: It was resolved that The General Secretary should approach Colin West and ask him to review the council proposals.

The meeting closed at 8.40 pm.

